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New Mexico mourns the loss of a true American hero. Valdemar DeHerrera, the last 
known New Mexican survivor connected to the Bataan campaign in World War II, 
passed away on July 15th, 2025, at the age of 105. His life, defined by extraordinary  
resilience, sacrifice, and humility, leaves behind a legacy that will continue to inspire 
generations. 
 
Born on October 8, 1919, in Costilla, New Mexico, Valdemar was raised in a large 
ranching family that instilled in him a strong work ethic and deep faith, which he  
credited with giving him the strength to survive the brutalities of war. 
 
He was just 17 when the U.S. Army drafted him in the spring of 1941 and was assigned 
to Battery A, 200th Coast Artillery Regiment, one of New Mexico’s most storied units. 
By December 1941, he had been transferred to Battery A, 515th Coast Artillery Regi-
ment. After the fall of Bataan on April 9, 1942, Valdemar was among those who resist-
ed surrender, evading capture and making his way with a small group of fellow soldiers 
to Corregidor. Eventually, without food, weapons, or the means to fight back, they 
were captured. 
 
Though not a participant in the infamous Bataan Death March, Valdemar endured  
other grueling forced marches, imprisonment, starvation, and abuse. On multiple  
occasions, he narrowly escaped death, instances he described as divine interven-
tions. From a Japanese guard sparing his life, to a fellow American soldier helping him 
survive during a death march, and a Japanese officer choosing mercy over execution, 
Valdemar believed guardian angels watched over him throughout his captivity. 
 
He was imprisoned at a textile factory in Manchuria until his liberation in 1945. At the time of his release, he 
weighed just 80 pounds. Returning to New Mexico, he rebuilt his life working for the State Highway Department 
before entering the mining industry. In 1949, he married Consuelo de Vargas of Taos and spent nearly seven 
decades together before her passing in 2019. Together, they raised eight children and were later blessed with 
fourteen grandchildren, thirty great-grandchildren, and five great-great-grandchildren. His legacy of service lives 
on through three of his children who are Veterans, and one grandchild currently serving in the U.S. Navy. 
 
Until his passing, Valdemar lived with his family near Taos; his story was one of endurance, humility, and 
strength. He rarely spoke of his suffering, instead choosing to focus on the blessings of life, his family, his  
community, and his country. Valdemar DeHerrera was laid to rest with full military honors at the Santa Fe Na-
tional Cemetery on July 28th. 
 
The New Mexico Department of Veterans’ Services extends its deepest condolences to the DeHerrera family.  
As we say farewell to the last of our Bataan-era heroes, we honor Valdemar's life and service to our state and 
country, which will never be forgotten. 

Last Known New Mexico Battan Survivor Passes 

•Website: www.nmdvs.org •Facebook:NMDVSHealthcare2015  •Instagram: newmexicoveterans 

http://www.nmdvs.org
https://www.facebook.com/nmdvshealthcare2015
https://www.instagram.com/newmexicoveterans/
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Property Tax Exemption & NM Lifetime Veteran Park Pass Events 
 

The New Mexico Department of Veterans’ Services (NMDVS) is still accepting applications from Veterans for the 
new property tax exemptions signed into law on March 20, 2025. The standard Veteran property tax exemption is 
now $10,000 and will be applied to the Veteran/unmarried surviving spouse's notice of value. In 2026 and subse-
quent tax years, the amount shall be adjusted for inflation.  
 
For the tax year 2026, the Disabled Veterans Exemption allows for the Veteran/unmarried surviving spouse to  
apply for an adjusted exemption in an amount equal to the percentage of the Veteran's disability as determined 
by federal law. Veterans who choose to add the new Disabled Veteran tax exemption must submit an application 
to NMDVS and file it with their County Assessor.  
 
NMDVS has scheduled Veteran property tax exemption events throughout the state to explain the changes.  
NMDVS staff will be ready to assist eligible Veterans and unmarried widows/widowers applying for property tax 
waivers, exemptions, and the New Mexico State Park Lifetime Veteran Pass and assist with VA benefits claims 
and help with questions regarding VA healthcare eligibility and enrollment, disability compensation, and state 
benefits assistance.  
 
 
Reserve 8/26 Catron County 12 Ella Street, Reserve, NM 87830     9am-1pm 
 
 
Documents needed to verify eligibility:  

• A copy of DD-214, NA 13038, NOAA Form 56-16, or PHS Form 1867  

• VA Award Letter showing percentage of disability  

• NM Driver’s License, ID, Voter registration card, or most recent NM Personal Income Tax Return  

• Widow/Widower copy of marriage and death certificates  

 
If you have questions on the new Veteran’s property tax law, please call NMDVS at 505-827-6300 or  
505-383-2400. Visit nmdvs.org for a property tax exemption form and get your certificate now.  
 
 
 
Our VSOs also help connect veterans to vital community resources, such as, transitional housing and medical 
and behavioral health care. Information and assistance on federal and state benefits, local Veterans’ programs 
and referral services are available at any of our field office locations.  
 
 
 
The NMDVS Healthcare Division works with mental health providers throughout the state to help veterans in  
crisis. If you need help, call or text 988 and press 1 for the Veterans crisis line. For more information on programs, 
resources, and services provided by NMDVS and our partners, please call 1-866-433-8387 or visit nmdvs.org.  
 
 

 

https://www.nmdvs.org/
nmdvs.org
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Upcoming DVS Veterans’ Benefits Outreach Visits  
 

NMDVS is scheduled to make the following outreach visits at the locations listed below.  
Veterans and/or their eligible dependents are encouraged to stop by to file for or ask information about—VA  
disability ratings, VA medical or mental health care, retiree pensions, military burials, and many other VA benefits. 
 
Staff can also help with applying for state Veterans’ benefits such as discounted fishing and hunting licenses,  
Veterans’ license plates, property tax exemptions, state park passes, and many more state Veterans’ benefits.  
 
Please bring a copy of your DD 214, NA 13038, NOAA 56-16, PHS 1867, Certificate of Release or Discharge from  
Active Duty, which are necessary for filing all Veterans’ benefits claims. VA award letter showing percentage of  
disability, NM Driver’s License, ID, voter Registration card, and Widow/Widower copy of marriage and death  
certificates if applicable. NMDVS can help Veterans file for lost or misplaced DD 214s. 

 5 

Veterans and their eligible dependents can always contact any of the NMDVS field offices statewide listed on the 
last two pages of this newsletter. Each office is staffed by nationally certified Veterans Service  
Officers (VSO), who can also offer assistance by phone or email.  
 
If you know of or are hosting a veterans' or community event that would benefit from having a Veterans’  
Service Officer on site to help answer questions on benefits available please contact DVS Field Services  
Director Robin Wilson at Robin.Wilson@dvs.nm.gov 

Artesia  8/26, 9/23,10/21  United Veterans Hall, 402 W Hermosa Dr.  10am-3pm  

Carlsbad  8/19, 9/2, 9/16 VFW Post 8703, 1919 San Jose Blvd.  10am-3pm 

Cannon AFB  8/19, 10/21   Military & Family Readiness Center   2:30pm-5:30pm 

Capitan  10/1,12/3  Capitan Library, 101 E 2nd St.    10am-2pm 

Deming  8/13, 9/10  Old VFW Bldg., 4045 Overhill Dr. NW  10am-1pm 

Deming  8/27, 9/24  Luna County Senior Center, 800 Granite St. 10am-3pm 

Española   9/3, 10/1, 11/5 Workforce Connection Ctr. 56 Co Rd. 126B 10am-2pm 

Eunice   8/14, 10/16, 12/11 Eunice Library, 1003 Avenue N   9am-11:30am 

Holloman AFB 8/11, 8/18, 9/8 Military Family Readiness Center   8am-10am 

Jal   8/14, 10/16, 12/11 Woolworth Library, 100 E Utah Ave   1pm-3:30pm 

Lovington  8/21, 10/23, 12/18 Lovington Library, 115 Main St.   9am-11:30am 

Ruidoso  9/10, 11/5   Ruidoso Community Ctr/501 Sudderth Dr. 10am-3pm 

Socorro/Belen 8/12, 9/9, 10/14  Forget Me Not Veteran Ctr/705 N. California 9am-3pm 

Tatum   8/21, 10/23, 12/18 Tatum Library, 323 E Broadway St. 

The following are weekly outreach visits: 
Santa Fe  Mondays  Santa Fe Vet Center/2209 Brothers Rd.   9am-4pm 

Santa Fe  Fridays  Santa Fe Vet Center/2209 Brothers Rd.   9am-2pm 

T or C Vet. Home Wednesdays  State Veterans’ Home/992 S. Broadway  9am-4pm 

mailto:robin.wilson@dvs.nm.gov


 Military & Veterans Day at the NM State Fair, September 9th 
 

Military & Veterans Day at the New Mexico State Fair, September 9, 2025 
The New Mexico Department of Veterans’ Services (NMDVS), in partnership 
with the New Mexico National Guard (NMNG) and the New Mexico State Fair, 
invites all Veterans, active-duty military, National Guard, and Reserve  
members to the 2025 Military and Veterans Day at the State Fair on Tuesday, 
September 9th, in Albuquerque. 
This annual event honors the men and women who have served our country, 
offering a day of appreciation, entertainment, and community engagement. In 
addition to the fair’s attractions, Veteran and military service organizations, 
as well as the VA, will provide valuable resources and information.  

 
NMDVS will have its new Mobile Unit on site to assist Veterans and eligible unmarried widows or widowers with a 
wide range of services. Our staff can assist with applying for property tax waivers and exemptions, obtaining the 
New Mexico State Parks Lifetime Veteran Pass, filing VA benefits, compensation claims, and answering  
questions about VA healthcare eligibility and enrollment.  
 
Documents needed to verify eligibility: 
• A copy of DD-214, NA 13038, NOAA Form 56-16, or PHS Form 1867 
• VA Award Letter showing percentage of disability and any other VA correspondence related to claiming 
 benefits  
• NM Driver's License, ID, voter registration card, or the most recent NM Personal Income Tax Return 
•  Widow/Widower copy of marriage and death certificates 
 
Veterans, active-duty personnel, National Guard, and Reserve members receive free admission with a valid  
military ID or by wearing their uniform. Accepted IDs include military retiree card, veterans-designation driver’s 
license, VA Veterans Health ID Card, or a DD-214. Free admission applies only to the service members; family 
members and guests must pay the regular admission fee, and parking fees still apply. 
 
This year’s guest speaker, Veteran Walter Wood (Ret.), U.S. Army, is a native of Springer, New Mexico, where he 
was born into a proud family of ranchers with a strong tradition of military service. Several members of Walt’s 
family served in the Armed Forces, instilling in him a deep sense of duty and patriotism from a young age. That 
legacy guided his path from the quiet plains of northeastern New Mexico to a distinguished military career,  
ultimately placing him at the Pentagon, where he witnessed one of the most tragic days in American history. 
 
On the morning of September 11, 2001, Walt was scheduled to attend a meeting in the “E Ring,” the outermost 
section of the Pentagon. Arriving early, he stopped by the office to check in. As fate would have it, the meeting 
was unexpectedly rescheduled. Moments later, as Walt walked down the hallway, the hijacked American  
Airlines Flight 77 crashed into the exact office he had just left. The impact killed all 64 people aboard the plane 
and 125 in the Pentagon. 
 
By sheer chance and timing, Walt survived; a moment that would forever shape his life. Today, he continues to 
serve at the Pentagon, embodying resilience, dedication, and the enduring spirit of our nation. We are honored 
to welcome Walter Wood as this year’s speaker, a true testament to courage, survival, and the unwavering  
commitment of those who serve. 
 
Gates open at 10:00 a.m., with displays and information tables available until 3:00 p.m. A special ceremony will 
take place at 11:00 a.m. under the Pavilion Stage in the food court. The fairgrounds will close at 9:00 p.m. 
Join us for this special day to honor and celebrate New Mexico’s military and veteran community. 
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 Small Business Administration  District Director Visits NMDVS  
 

The New Mexico Department of Veterans’ Services (NMDVS) was 
proud to welcome U.S. Small Business Administration (SBA) District 
Director Angela Burton and Josh Baca from the New Mexico SBA  
District Office to the New Mexico Veterans Business Outreach Center 
(VBOC) for a special site visit. 
 
It was an honor to highlight the work we’re doing to empower veteran 
and military-connected entrepreneurs (NMDVS). Cabinet Secretary 
Jamison Herrera, VBOC Director Johnny Martinez, and VBOC Advisor/ 
Project Coordinator Christina Stover thanked Director Burton for 
SBA’s continued support. We’re excited to strengthen this collabora-
tion as we move forward with bold goals and a renewed vision.  
 

VBOC offers a comprehensive range of services, including business planning, market analysis, access to capital, 
government contracting guidance, and other essential resources necessary for successfully launching and  
growing a business. The VBOC is located at the NMDVS Albuquerque office, 4801 Indian School Road NE, Build-
ing 2. Walk-in business counseling is welcome; however, scheduling an appointment is strongly encouraged to 
ensure personalized service and availability.  
 
Visit https://nmvboc.org/ for more resources and information on programs offered by VBOC. 
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 Veteran Service Officers Attend NACVSO Conference 
 

The Field Services Division of the New Mexico Department of Veterans’ 
Services (NMDVS) attended the 2025 National Association of County  
Veterans Service Officers (NACVSO) Annual Training Conference in  
Louisville, Kentucky. Our participation ensured that our Veteran Service 
Officer (VSO) team earned critical Continuing Education Units (CEUs) 
necessary for maintaining VA Accreditation, while also deepening our  
understanding of best practices in VA claims and appeals processes.  
The training sessions, which ranged from advanced claims development 
to updates on federal policy, were both relevant and practical.  
 
New Mexico was publicly recognized for its leadership in two key areas: its commitment to training and  
certifying Tribal Veteran Service Officers, and the launch of the state’s first-ever VSO Mobile Unit, which will  
expand access to benefits assistance in rural and tribal communities. 
 
Beyond the classroom sessions, our NMDVS VSO team engaged with counterparts from across the country to 
share and develop solutions that improve services to Veterans. We worked closely with other state teams on 
initiatives such as the Forgotten Heroes Program and Women Veterans’ outreach, both of which aim to address 
long-overlooked populations within the Veteran community. Our staff also participated in workgroups focused 
on streamlining VSO processes and improving coordination with the VA. We’re proud to have represented New 
Mexico and bring home new ideas and proven solutions that will help us serve you better. The NACVSO  
Conference was a powerful reminder that when we work together, all Veterans benefit. 

https://nmvboc.org/
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Military & Veterans’ Affairs Committee 
 

New Mexico’s Military and Veterans’ Affairs Committee (MVAC) continues its mission of  
advocating for active-duty military members, Veterans, and their families. The committee, a 
bipartisan group of legislators from both the House and Senate, serves as a key platform for 
Veteran and military-related legislative work. Led by Senator Harold Pope (Chair) and  
Representative Debra Sariñana (Vice Chair), both Veterans themselves, the MVAC ensures 
military voices are heard at the state level. Each year, the committee travels the state to 
meet directly with military leaders, Veteran organizations, and community members.  
 
On Tuesday, July 15, at the University of New Mexico in Albuquerque, New Mexico Depart-
ment of Veterans’ Services (NMDVS) Cabinet Secretary Jamison Herrera gave an update to the committee. Topics 
included the ongoing outreach to communities throughout the state, updating Veterans on the changes to the  
Veteran Property Tax Exemptions that became law in 2025, and the disabled Veterans adjustment that takes effect 
in 2026. Details on a feasibility study that is underway for a future Veteran Resource Center were also discussed. 
The proposed center would be strategically located in Albuquerque near the VA hospital to serve as a one-stop 
shop for Veterans and family members to receive services without having to visit multiple locations. The ongoing 
campaign to promote the Highly Rural Transportation Program, which has provided over 1200 rides for Veterans to 
eligible VA doctor appointments this year, was also covered. 
 
Secretary Herrera fielded questions about the new NMDVS mobile unit that will begin to serve rural areas of the 
state that do not have field offices near them, providing access to Veteran Service Officers (VSO) and State  
Benefits on site. NMDVS updated the committee on the number of VSOs now standing at 31, and that NMDVS was 
fully staffed to deliver services as effectively as possible, but the need is still growing. Updates were also given on 
the Women Veterans, Tribal Liaison, and the Forgotten Heroes program, providing a military funeral for eligible 
Veterans whose remains are unclaimed. 
 
The next MVAC committee meeting is scheduled for August 13th in Las Cruces, NM. For more information, agen-
das, virtual attendance options, and meeting location updates, please visit the legislature website here. 

Forgotten Heroes Burial Ceremony 2025 
 

On Thursday, September 18, 2025, the cremated remains of 38 unclaimed military  
Veterans will be laid to rest with full military honors during the annual Forgotten  
Heroes Burial Ceremony. 
 
The memorial service will begin at 9 a.m. at Legacy Church, located at 4701 Wyoming 
Blvd NE, Albuquerque. Following the ceremony, the urns will be escorted by law  
enforcement, service agencies, and the New Mexico American Legion Riders. 
The ceremony concludes at 11 a.m. at the Santa Fe National Cemetery, 501 North 
Guadalupe Street.  
 
The Forgotten Heroes Funeral Program is a partnership between the New Mexico Department of Veterans’ Ser-
vices, Bernalillo County, the New Mexico National Guard, Albuquerque Police Department, Santa Fe Police De-
partment, Bernalillo County Sheriff’s and Fire Departments, Director’s Choice Funeral Home, and Santa Fe Na-
tional Cemetery. The program ensures that honorably discharged veterans who pass away without family or 
friends to claim them receive a proper burial with the dignity and respect they deserve. 
 
The public is invited to attend and serve as “family” to provide a final salute for these fallen Veterans who have 
served our country. This event demonstrates that respect for military service has no expiration date. 

https://www.nmlegis.gov/Committee/Interim_Committee?CommitteeCode=MVAC
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 NMDVS New Mobile Outreach Unit    
 

The New Mexico Department of Veterans’ Services (NMDVS) is in 
final preparation for deployment of its new Mobile Outreach 
Unit. Staffed by trained Veteran Service Officers, James Brandon 
and David Swisher, the mobile unit will help Veterans initiate 
and file VA compensation and disability claims, apply for 
healthcare and education benefits, and access state benefits 
programs from the convenience of their local community. 
 
The Mobile Outreach Unit is equipped with its own power and 
communications systems and will travel across New Mexico, 
making regular visits to underserved areas, including tribal 
lands. No appointments will be necessary, allowing Veterans 
and families to walk in and receive one-on-one assistance  
on-site.  
 
The initiative reflects NMDVS and the State of New Mexico’s commitment to ensuring that all Veterans, regardless 
of where they live, have equal access to the benefits they have earned through their service.  A schedule of mobile 
unit service locations will be posted on NMDVS social media and websites.  
 
Don’t wait to access the benefits and services you have earned serving your state and country. Contact one of our 
field offices at NMDVS.org or call 1-866-433-8387. 
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Veterans Memorial Walkway Brick Installation  
 

Join the David Westphall Veterans Foundation on Saturday, August 30th, from 
8:00 am -3:00 pm for the annual Angel Fire Memorial Brick Installation hosted 
by the New Mexico Department of Veterans’ Services (NMDVS). This solemn 
yet healing event, has become a cornerstone of tribute at the memorial. The 
bricks are more than just engraved stone; some mark those who lost their lives 
in combat. Others honor those who came home, lived full lives, and passed on. 
NMDVS Cabinet Secretary Jamison Herrera will be in attendance to honor the 
Veterans being remembered. The installation event includes a brief ceremony 
and the reading of names of the new bricks to be installed by family members, 
volunteers, and Run for the Wall riders.  

The Walkway reached its limit of 500 bricks for this year, and orders are now being accepted for the 2026 Brick 
Installation, scheduled for Saturday, September 5, 2026. You can order your brick through the David Westphall 
Foundation website here, visit the gift shop at the Memorial, or call 575-377-6900. 
 
NMDVS manages the Memorial, working with the David Westphall Foundation. The Memorial also features a 
museum, library, visitor center, and displays that offer a glimpse into the daily lives of those involved in our mili-
tary history.  The Memorial is also home to a half-scale replica of the National Vietnam Veterans Memorial Wall, 
which bears the names of over 58,318 fallen service members, including 400 New Mexicans. The Memorial over-
looks the Angel Fire State Veterans Cemetery, which opened in July 2020.  The Angel Fire Vietnam Veterans Me-
morial is located at 34 Country Club Rd. Angel Fire, NM 87710. For more information, visit the NMDVS website 
here and the David Westphall Veterans Foundation here. 

https://www.nmdvs.org/
https://www.vietnamveteransmemorial.org/
https://www.nmdvs.org/nm-memorials/
https://www.vietnamveteransmemorial.org/


 11 

 



 12 

New Mexico State Park Lifetime Veteran Pass  
 
The New Mexico Department of Veterans’ Services (NMDVS) is accepting applications for 
the New Mexico State Park Lifetime Veteran Pass, which provides free, unlimited access to 
all state parks. This benefit includes both day-use and overnight camping, allowing eligible 
Veterans to enjoy the beauty of New Mexico’s outdoors year-round without paying standard 
entry or campsite fees. It does not include reservation processing charges, group shelters, 
special event sites, or cabin rentals. 
 
The pass is part of a collaborative effort between the NMDVS and the State Parks Division, 
under the Energy, Minerals, and Natural Resources Department (EMNRD).  
To qualify, applicants must be New Mexico residents and have served in the U.S. Armed 
Forces, including National Guard and Reserve components, with a discharge other than 
dishonorable. The pass also extends eligibility to Veterans who served in the U.S. Public 
Health Service or NOAA Corps under qualifying conditions.  
 
Veterans interested in applying must submit the required documentation and application to NMDVS to obtain the 
pass.  
 
Required Documentation to apply for the pass: 
1. A completed application form; AND 
 
2. A copy of DD 214 (Report of Separation) for military veterans; NOAA Form 56-16 for Commissioned Officers 
discharged from NOAA; and PHS Form 1867 for Uniformed Officers discharged from PHS, or equivalent Depart-
ment of Defense document (NOTE: any Department of Defense Document, submitted in lieu of a DD 214, which 
does not verify dates and character of service will not be accepted); AND 
 
3. Proof of New Mexico residency 
•     Copy of Current New Mexico Driver’s License/ NM State-issued picture ID. 
•     Copy of Current NM Voter’s Registration 
• Latest copy of a New Mexico State Income Tax Return 
 
Important Notice: Delays in Veteran Lifetime Park Pass Processing  
 
We’re currently experiencing an overwhelming number of requests for the new Veteran Lifetime Park Pass.  
As a result, processing times may be longer than usual. Our team is working diligently to ensure every  
submission is handled as quickly and accurately as possible.  
 
Thank you for your patients – and for your service.  
 
You can download an application from the NMDVS website here.  
Applications can be forwarded to NMDVS via email at Vet.Benefits@dvs.nm.gov. Upon approval, Veterans will 
receive a vehicle hang-tag pass, which must be displayed while using the parks. The park pass is  
non-transferable.  
 
For Frequently Asked Questions (FAQ’s) on rules and how to obtain and use the pass, click on this link. Visit the 
NMDVS website at https://www.nmdvs.org/ for the links and more information. 
 

https://www.nmdvs.org/wp-content/uploads/2025/06/DVS15_Application-for-State-Park-Unlimited-Pass-revised-06102025.pdf
mailto:Vet.Benefits@dvs.nm.gov
https://www.emnrd.nm.gov/spd/fees-permits/for-veterans/
https://www.nmdvs.org/


 Navajo Code Talkers Day August 14th 
 
New Mexico joins the nation in honoring the Navajo Code Talkers, Native American Marines whose unbreakable 
code, based on the Navajo language, helped secure victory in the Pacific during World War II. Their bravery and 
ingenuity saved countless lives, and their legacy remains one of the most powerful chapters in American military 
history. For New Mexicans, the observance is especially meaningful, as many of these heroic men came from the 
northwestern New Mexico area of the Navajo Nation. 
 
In 1942, the U.S. Marine Corps turned to the Navajo language as the foundation for a new, secure communica-
tions code. Twenty-nine Navajo men were recruited to develop and implement this code in the field. They served 
in some of the most dangerous battles of the war, including Iwo Jima, Saipan, and Okinawa. The code was never 
broken, and its success played an important role in America’s efforts in the Pacific theater. 
 
The contributions of the Navajo Code Talkers remained classified 
for decades. It wasn’t until 1982 that President Ronald Reagan 
designated August 14 as National Navajo Code Talkers Day. Nearly 
20 years later, in 2001, the original 29 Code Talkers received the 
Congressional Gold Medal, the highest civilian honor awarded by 
Congress. 
 
Today, only two of these original heroes are known to be alive: 
Thomas Begay and Peter MacDonald. Both men still share their  
experiences and advocate for the recognition of all Native  
American Veterans, ensuring that the memory of the Code Talkers 
endures for future generations.  
 
The Code Talkers used their language to protect our freedom. Their 
legacy is not just one of military success but of resilience, cultural 
pride, and patriotism. Let us honor them, remember them, and  
ensure their story is never forgotten. 
 
The New Mexico Department of Veterans’ Services (NMDVS)  
encourages all New Mexicans to reflect on the contributions of the 
Navajo Code Talkers and to recognize the service of Native  
American Veterans who have defended our nation with honor  
and distinction. 
 
NMDVS is committed to supporting the state’s Pueblos, Nations, and Tribes by  
addressing the unique challenges faced by Native American Veterans. Through 
strong partnerships, NMDVS works to ensure their voices are heard and their needs 
are met. NMDVS builds lasting connections with each Pueblo, Nation, and Tribe to 
improve access to services and solve shared challenges within Native communities. 
 
Our Tribal Liaison Program plays a key role in this effort. Serving as the main point of 
contact for Native American veteran concerns, the Tribal Liaison ensures consistent 
communication and collaboration across all Tribal communities in New Mexico. 
Contact Beverly Charley, NMDVS Tribal Liaison at: Vetdvs.tribaliaison@dvs.nm.gov 
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Photo: Thomas Begay  

Photo: Peter MacDonald 

mailto:VeVetdvs.tribaliaison@dvs.nm.gov


Photos (left to right): Jamison Herrera, NMDVS Cabinet Secretary, with Marie Morra, Rio Metro Regional Transit 
District; (Left middle): David Walker, Bureau Chief of Cemeteries/Monuments, with Ralph Harris, U.S. Army 
(Ret.), Director of the Dukes of Albuquerque Legion Band, and Marie Morra; (Right middle): Jamison Herrera pre-
sents Veteran Michael McGinnis with an NMDVS service coin; (Right): Eric James, NMDVS Deputy Secretary, 
welcomes Veterans and family members to the Santa Fe National Cemetery.  
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Veterans Family Visits to the Santa Fe National Cemetery 
 

The New Mexico Department of Veterans’ Services 
(NMDVS) was proud to once again assist Veterans and 
family members who ride the Rail Runner to visit loved 
ones laid to rest at the Santa Fe National Cemetery. 
NMDVS leaders were on hand to welcome passengers 
and help them honor the memory and service of their  
fallen heroes. 
 
This special program, coordinated by the Rio Metro  
Regional Transit District in partnership with Albuquerque 
Senior Affairs and local agencies, provides free Rail  
Runner transportation to Santa Fe, along with a shuttle 
service to the cemetery. It is designed especially for  
seniors and family members who may otherwise find it 
difficult to make the trip. 
 
First launched in 2023, the program was developed by Rio 
Metro Marketing Specialist Marie Morra, who collaborated 
with Santa Fe and Albuquerque senior programs and the 
Santa Fe National Cemetery. The service is offered three 
times each year and continues to grow in community im-
pact and participation. 
 
NMDVS remains committed to supporting programs like this that honor the legacy of New Mexico’s Veterans and 
ensure their families have access to moments of remembrance they deserve. 



 Commemorating a Navy Veteran’s Service in Silver City 
 

While visiting Reserve, New Mexico, David Walker—the Cemetery Memorial  
Bureau Chief for the New Mexico Department of Veterans’ Services  
(NMDVS)—met a group of veterans at a local shooting range. During their  
conversation, Mr. Walker introduced himself and described his role within the 
NMDVS. The veterans shared a concern: Earl Pitt, a Navy Veteran and fellow 
community member laid to rest in Silver City in 2015, did not have a military 
headstone, despite his distinguished service during World War II and the Korean 
War, including surviving the attack on Pearl Harbor. They expressed their wish 
for Mr. Pitt to receive a proper memorial befitting his service. 
 
The veterans suggested Mr. Walker reach out to Billy McCarty, owner of the local 
hardware store, who could provide the necessary details. Mr. Walker  
successfully contacted Mr. McCarty, who furnished the documentation required 
to confirm Mr. Pitt’s service. 
 
With this information, Mr. Walker coordinated with officials in Silver City to  
identify Mr. Pitt’s grave at Memory Lane Cemetery. He enlisted the help of Angel 
Fire cemetery supervisor Randall Myklebust and Gallup cemetery supervisor 
Gilbert Lopez to arrange for an upright headstone for Shipfitter First Class (SF1) 
Earl Pitt. The memorial was shipped to Mr. McCarty’s store, where Mr. Walker 
reviewed it for accuracy before bringing it to the cemetery. 
 
On June 19, 2025, Mr. Walker personally delivered the headstone to Memory 
Lane Cemetery. There, he was joined by Silver City worker Ramon Madrid, who 
assisted in locating the gravesite and took up a shovel to help with the  
installation. 
 
The New Mexico Department of Veterans’ Services extends heartfelt thanks to 
the Veterans of Reserve, Billy McCarty, Randall Myklebust, Gilbert Lopez,  
Ramon Madrid, and the town of Silver City for coming together to honor the 
memory of SF1 Earl Wenston Pitt—veteran of World War II, the Korean War, and 
survivor of Pearl Harbor. 
 
The NMDVS Cemetery and Memorials Program, part of the State Benefits Divi-
sion, oversees New Mexico’s state Veterans cemeteries and the Vietnam  
Veterans Memorial at Angel Fire. NMDVS currently manages three state  
Veterans cemeteries (Gallup, Fort Stanton, and Angel Fire), with a fourth 
planned for Carlsbad. These state-operated cemeteries are strategically placed 
to serve veterans in regions distant from the Santa Fe National Cemetery in the 
north and the Fort Bayard National Cemetery in the southwest. 
 
For information about interment at a state Veterans cemetery or  
memorialization of Veterans missing in action, please contact the designated 
cemetery directly here. For all other inquiries, reach out to NMDVS at  
1-866-433-8387. 
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Photo: (left to right) David 
Walker NMDVS Cemetery Me-
morial Bureau Chief with Mr. 
Ramon Madrid 



The 80th Anniversary of V-J Day: Honoring The End of WWII  
 

Aboard the USS Missouri on September 2, 1945, in Tokyo Bay,  
representatives of the Empire of Japan signed the formal documents of  
surrender, marking the official end of World War II. This historic day, 
known as V-J Day (Victory over Japan Day), marked the conclusion of the 
deadliest conflict in history. 
 
General Douglas MacArthur, Supreme Commander of the Allied  
Powers, led the event, with representatives from Allied nations in  
attendance to witness this powerful moment in history. 

 
For the 16 million American servicemembers who fought across Europe,  
Africa, the Pacific Islands, and the home front, V-J Day was not just a military 
victory; it symbolized the years of sacrifice, endurance, and commitment to 
the ideals of freedom and democracy. 
 
Among those who served were thousands of New Mexicans, many of whom 
had already endured hardship in battles across the Pacific, including the  
infamous Bataan Death March. New Mexico’s 200th and 515th Coast Artillery 
units were among the first to engage in the Pacific War after the attack on 
Pearl Harbor. These brave soldiers fought in the defense of the Philippines, 
and many became prisoners of war, forced to march over 60 brutal miles  
under horrific conditions.  
 
V-J Day was a moment of celebration across the United States. From Times 
Square in New York to the small communities of the Southwest, Japan's  
surrender sparked celebrations, tears, and remembrance of those who did 
not return. It was a time when strangers hugged in the streets, church bells 
rang, and families gathered around radios to hear the words they had long 
prayed for: peace. 
 

In New Mexico, V-J Day held special significance. Many families had loved ones serving far from home, and the 
end of the war brought relief as well as a time for reflection. Communities gathered in local town squares,  
churches, and Veterans' halls to honor those who served and those who made the ultimate sacrifice.  
For New Mexican Veterans, including survivors of Bataan and other grueling campaigns, the day marked not just 
victory but also survival, relief, and hope. 
 
As we remember V-J Day, it is an opportunity to reflect on the 
courage and resilience of those who fought in uniform and 
those who supported the war effort at home. Let us honor all 
Veterans, especially those of World War II, by preserving their 
legacy and sharing their stories with new generations.  
 
The peace they secured is a gift we must never take for granted. 
As we remember September 2, 1945, let us express our  
gratitude to those who fought and those who made the ultimate 
sacrifice.  
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Troops advancing through snow at the Battle of 



Your First Step Toward Entrepreneurship 
 
Offered through the New Mexico Veterans Business Outreach Center (VBOC), Boots to 
Business is a free, two-day foundational entrepreneurship course designed for  
transitioning service members, veterans, National Guard and Reserve members, and  
military spouses interested in starting or growing a small business. 
 

Participants will gain essential knowledge on the core principles of business ownership, including how to evaluate 
the feasibility of a business idea and how to develop a strategic business plan—an indispensable tool for any new 
or expanding venture. The curriculum also covers key topics such as securing start-up or growth capital, access-
ing technical assistance, and exploring federal contracting opportunities. 
 
Join us for one of our dynamic, full-day sessions, typically held from 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. Please note that on-
base access is required for classes held at military installations. 
 
Whether you're just beginning your entrepreneurial journey or looking to expand your business, we’re here to help 
guide your next steps. For more information about the Boots to Business program or to register, please contact 
VBOC Advisor Christina Stover at christina.stover@dvs.nm.gov or call (505) 469-8501. 
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City Dates Location 

*Alamogordo, NM August 7 & 8 Holloman Air-Force Base 

Albuquerque, NM August 11 & 12 Kirtland Air-Force Base 

Grants, NM August 28 & 29 NMSU-Grants 
* Participants will require base access 
Funded in part through a Cooperative Agreement with the U.S. Small Business Administration. 

Veteran Entrepreneur Launches New Event Center 
 

The New Mexico Department of Veterans’ Services (NMDVS) proudly supports 
Air Force Veteran and entrepreneur Siloise Binikiseh in the launch of her new 
venture, La Grande Maison Lumière Event Center. 

After serving six years as a U.S. Air Force officer, Siloise combined her passion 
for helping others with her military background in planning and development to 
open the event center. Siloise describes the new event center’s mission as 
“bringing people together to celebrate and create unforgettable memories.” 

Siloise’s journey into entrepreneurship began in 2023 after she attended the 
Boots to Business workshop at Holloman Air Force Base, hosted by the Veter-
ans Business Outreach Center (VBOC). The experience played a key role in help-
ing her transition from military service to becoming a full-time business owner. 

On August 1, 2025, NMDVS Cabinet Secretary Jamison Herrera and VBOC       Di-
rector Johnny Martinez joined Siloise for the grand opening and ribbon-cutting 
ceremony at the new location on Albuquerque’s Westside. 

Whether you're a veteran starting a new business or growing an existing one, consider attending a future Boots to 
Business workshop—it could be the first step toward your next milestone. 

mailto:mchristina.stover@dvs.nm.gov
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The New Mexico Department of Veterans’ Services (NMDVS) is proud to recognize and 
introduce the newest members of the NMDVS Field Services Division: David Swisher 
and James Brandon, our Mobile Unit Veteran Service Officer (VSO) team. “Both proud 
Veterans themselves, David and James, bring a deep understanding of military culture 
and a strong commitment to serving their fellow Veterans. From navigating complex VA 
claims to explaining state benefits, they are ready to deliver knowledgeable support di-
rectly to rural and tribal communities.” - Robin Wilson, NMDVS Field Services Director. 
 
The Mobile Unit is equipped with Starlink internet and designed for full connectivity, 
which will allow David and James to reach Veterans who may not otherwise have access 
to a field office or online resources. “We’re honored to take this mission on the road,” 
says James. “It’s about meeting Veterans where they are.” David adds, “New Mexico is 
our home. We’re excited to get out there, hear your stories, and help however we can.” 
 
 
David Swisher, VSOII, Mobile Veteran Service Officer 
 
What brought you to NMDVS?   
I wanted to help our Veteran community and share the knowledge I had attained by  
filing my own claims over the years.  
 
How long have you been with the agency?  
I have been with NMDVS since February 2025.  I previously worked at Comcast, where I 
was for over 21 years.  
 
What do you enjoy most about your work with NMDVS?   
I enjoy meeting Veterans from different eras and hearing their stories. 
 
What is your connection to the Veteran community?  
I am a Marine Corps Veteran myself.  I also have 2 sons that are currently serving, one in 
the Marine Corps and one in the Navy, and a daughter-in-law in the Air Force. 
 
Please tell us a little about yourself, your hobbies, and what you enjoy doing in your 
free time.  
I am a proud father of 5 sons and grandfather to 2.  I have been married to the love of my 
life for 26 years. In my free time, I enjoy spending time with my family and cooking/
smoking food for them. I also enjoy camping and overlanding in my Jeep.   
 
 
Photos: (top) David Swisher and James Brandon with the new NMDVS Mobile Unit, 
(middle) David out enjoying New Mexico’s outdoor space, (bottom) Inside one of the two 
work stations inside the mobile unit.  
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James Brandon, VSOII, Mobile Veteran Service Officer 
 
What brought you to NMDVS?  
I was looking for something different, something where I could help  
people and feel I was making a difference.   
 
How long have you been with the agency?  
I have been with NMDVS since April 2025. Before that, I worked for  
Bernalillo County for the last 13 years.  
 
What do you enjoy most about your work with NMDVS?  
Helping Veterans, the VA claim process is complicated and  
confusing; most Veterans do not understand what is needed for a suc-
cessful claim. It is personally rewarding to sit down with a vet and help 
them through the process and submit a good claim for them.   
 
What is your connection to the Veteran community?  
I am a New Mexico Army National Guard Vet 2006-2012. I was  
assigned to the 126th MP CO and deployed to Iraq from 2009 to 2010, 
where I conducted convoy security with the 1115th CSC.   
 
Please tell us a little about yourself, your hobbies, and what you  
enjoy doing in your free time.  
My beautiful wife Jessica and I have 2 kids, Aryal and James Jr. I enjoy 
hunting, Fishing, Camping, spending time with my family, and  
working in our backyard with our plants.   
 
 
Photos: (top) James Brandon and David Swisher with the new NMDVS 
Mobile Unit, (middle) James and his wife Jessica, (bottom) Inside one of 
the two work stations inside the mobile unit.  
 
 

 
  
 

NMDVS is hiring! View new job postings on the State of New Mexico careers page here. 
 
 
 
 
 

https://careers.share.nm.gov/psc/hprdcg/EMPLOYEE/HRMS/c/HRS_HRAM_FL.HRS_CG_SEARCH_FL.GBL?Page=HRS_APP_SCHJOB_FL&FOCUS=Applicant
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https://forms.gle/JAW21cxVuf31sUZRA  

https://forms.gle/JAW21cxVuf31sUZRA


News from the U.S. Department 
of Veterans Affairs (VA) 
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VA Transition to ID.me Continues 
The U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) is enhancing digital 
security to protect your personal information better. As part of 
this effort, the VA is transitioning to ID.me as one of the primary 
secure sign-in options for accessing VA.gov and other online VA 
services. 

Why the Change? 
Cybersecurity threats continue to evolve, and safeguarding your 
sensitive data is a top priority. ID.me provides a more secure 
and user-friendly way to verify your identity when logging into VA 
websites. This move helps ensure that only you can access your 
VA benefits, medical records, and personal data. 

What is ID.me? 
ID.me is a trusted technology provider that enables secure, mul-
tifactor identity verification. The IRS, Social Security Administra-
tion, and other government agencies are already using it. The 
platform allows veterans to verify their identity online, eliminat-
ing the need to visit an office in person. 

How to Get Started with ID.me: 
If you haven’t already created an ID.me account, follow these steps: 

· Visit VA.gov 

· Click Sign In and select ID.me 

· Create an account and follow the prompts to verify your identity using a government-issued ID and a selfie (a 
smartphone or webcam is needed) 

· Once verified, you can securely access all your VA online services 

The VA strongly encourages transitioning to ID.me to take full advantage of the latest security features. The dead-
line to switch from DS Logon to Login.gov or ID.me is September 30, 2025.   

Need Help? 
The VA has support resources to walk you through the process. Visit https://www.va.gov/resources/verifying-
your-identity-on-vagov/ or contact the VA’s MyVA411 helpline at 800-698-2411 (available 24/7). You can also 
contact the Office of Connected Care at the New Mexico VA by calling Marie C. Avila at 505-265-1711, extension 
7655. 

Your Data, Your Security, Your Control 
This change reflects the VA’s ongoing commitment to keeping veterans’ information safe and secure. By setting 
up your ID.me account today, you’re taking control of your digital safety while ensuring continued access to the 
benefits you’ve earned. 

https://www.va.gov/
https://www.va.gov/resources/verifying-your-identity-on-vagov/
https://www.va.gov/resources/verifying-your-identity-on-vagov/
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Follow these steps to create your ID.me account. With an identity-verified ID.me account, you can 
manage your VA health care and benefits online through VA websites and apps—including VA.gov and 
the VA: Health and Benefits mobile app. Create an ID.me account for VA For more information contact 
the Office of Connected Care at the New Mexico VA call Marie C. Avila at 505-265-1711 x7655. 
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The following pages feature events and informational flyers provided to the New Mexico Department 
of Veterans’ Services (NMDVS) by Veterans and community service agencies.  These flyers are pub-
lished for the convenience of New Mexico’s Veteran community. Inclusion in The Guardian does not 
constitute an endorsement by NMDVS of the organization, content, products, or services contained 
therein.  
  
  
NMDVS invites government agencies and non-profit service organizations to send flyers for publica-
tion in The Guardian announcing an upcoming or ongoing veteran-related event. NMDVS will run 
these flyers as a public service courtesy to the Veteran community.  
  
Please note: 
  
· Flyers must have the name of a point-of-contact from the organization…along with the contact’s 

phone number or email address. Flyers without this information will not be published. 
  
· NMDVS is not responsible for the accuracy of the content, products, or services in these flyers.  
  
· Views expressed in these flyers are the independent views of the authors/owners of the third-party 

entity that created the flyer and do not necessarily reflect the views of DVS.  
  
· To the maximum extent permitted by law, NMDVS expressly denies liability for any losses suffered 

by any persons or organizations who, in their independent discretion and reliance, either directly 
or indirectly rely on content, products, services, or information offered by these independent 
third-party organizations. 

  
· NMVS reserves the right to edit or decline to publish any flyer.  
 
Please send you submissions to DVS.PIO@dvs.nm.gov 
 
 

mailto:DVS.PIO@dvs.nm.gov
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Visit the event site here: https:www.pistonsforpatriots.com 

https://www.pistonsforpatriots.com/?fbclid=IwY2xjawLc3XJleHRuA2FlbQIxMQBicmlkETF6elVTRFlzaDdEWXY0dGQ2AR4ATQTQiA7PW0NHqnE-1weRUPjZQjXsd7oh3O_Ucdf_rvwriy9v1pvjAHtB_A_aem_myyoc76biEz_eO10AEJt9Q
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More Details at: adaptivesportsprogram.org 

https://www.adaptivesportsprogram.org/#1097693830
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NMDVS Field Offices in New Mexico 
NMDVS has field offices throughout the state that are staffed with  
nationally accredited veterans service officers VSOs) dedicated to helping veter-
ans with filing VA claims, applying for state veterans benefits, or with  
anything else a veteran or their family needs.   
Office hours are Monday-Friday from 8am-5pm, (excluding holidays). Though this  
service is free, appointments are required and can be made by contacting the  
VSOs below.  Please note: VSOs can also provide help by phone or email for 
any veteran or eligible dependent anywhere in New Mexico. 
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Alamogordo/Southeast NM Alamogordo/Southeast NM Albuquerque Metro Area  

David Henley Matthew Quinn May Chavez (ABQ Metro Supervisor)  
411 10th Street #107                                           411 10th Street #107                                           Pinetree Corporate Center/Bldg. 2                 

4801 Indian School Rd. NE/2nd floor  
 

(575) 437-4635 (575) 546-8367 (505) 527-2302  
david.henley@dvs.nm.gov matthew.quinn@dvs.nm.gov helen.chavez@dvs.nm.gov  
    
Albuquerque (Bernalillo/Moriarty) Albuquerque Metro Area Albuquerque Metro Area  
Kelly Messer Mike Nelson John Membrila 
Good Will Office 
5000 San Mateo Blvd. NE 

Pinetree Corporate Center/Bldg. 2                 
4801 Indian School Rd. NE/2nd floor  

Pinetree Corporate Center/Bldg. 2                 
4801 Indian School Rd. NE/2nd floor  

(505) 274-0393 (505) 525-3331 (505) 584-2153 
kelly.messer@dvs.nm.gov mike.nelson@dvs.nm.gov John.membrila@dvs.nm.gov 
   
Albuquerque/Mobile Unit Albuquerque/Mobile Unit Belen/ABQ Metro & Central NM 
James Brandon David Swisher Rob Miller (Central/Mobile Supervisor) 
Pinetree Corporate Center/Bldg. 2                 
4801 Indian School Rd. NE/2nd floor  

Pinetree Corporate Center/Bldg. 2                 
4801 Indian School Rd. NE/2nd floor  

Belen Business Center 
719 South Main St. 

(505) 470-7503 (505) 525-3331 (505) 537-9339 
james.brandon@dvs.nm.gov  david.swisher@dvs.nm.gov rob.miller@dvs.nm.gov 
   
   
Albuquerque (VARO) Albuquerque (VA Hospital) Carlsbad 
Corey Riedel Joseph Lovato See Outreach Schedule for Dates 
Dennis Chavez Federal Bldg. 
500 Gold Ave. SW/3rd floor 

Raymond G. Murphy VA Medical Ctr. 
1501 San Pedro Dr. SE  

VFW Post 8703 
1916 San Jose Blvd. 

(505) 479-0672 (505) 623-1729 (575) 241-0714, (575) 416-2284 
corey.riedel@dvs.nm.gov joseph.lovato@dvs.nm.gov fred.solis-little@dvs.nm.gov 
      (no appointment needed) Danielle.thompson@dvs.nm.gov 
   
Clovis/Southeast NM Clovis/Southeast NM Farmington/Northwest NM 
Matt Barela (SE Supervisor) Ben Padilla Ambrose Oliver 
904 W. Sixth St. 904 W. Sixth St. 1800 East 30th St. 
(575) 825-9602                        (505) 537-1445      (505) 916-4835 
matthew.barela@dvs.nm.gov ben.padilla@dvs.nm.gov ambrose.oliver@dvs.nm.gov 
 (continued on next page)  

mailto:rob.miller@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:rob.miller@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:helen.chavez@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:kelly.messer@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:rob.miller@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:matthew.barela@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:ben.padilla@dvs.nm.gov


 49 

Farmington/Northwest NM Gallup/Northwest NM Grants/Northwest NM  
Jenny Iser John Livingston (NW Supervisor) April Ball  
1800 East 30th St. 908 E. Buena Vista Ave/Room 1A   551 Washington Ave.   
(505) 327-2861 (505) 389-8731 (505) 521-8132  
jenny.iser@dvs.nm.gov john.livingston@dvs.nm.gov april.ball@dvs.nm.gov  

    

Hobbs/Southeast NM Las Cruces/Southwest NM Las Cruces/Southwest NM  
Freddy Solis-Littlejohn Miguel Martinez (SW Supervisor) Vincent Tellez  
2120 North Alto St. 2024 E. Griggs Ave. 2024 E. Griggs Ave.  
(575) 241-0714 (575) 644-6869 (575) 361-5298  
fred.solis-little@dvs.nm.gov miguel.martinez@dvs.nm.gov vincent.tellez@dvs.nm.gov  
    
Las Cruces/Southwest NM Las Vegas/Northeast NM Las Vegas/Northeast NM  
Clint Anderson Arturo Marlow (NE Supervisor) Tracy Knox  

2024 E. Griggs Ave.                                     917 Douglas Ave.    
                                   

917 Douglas Ave.                                      
 

 

(505) 216-8782 (505) 331-8838 (575) 520-5079                                             
Clint.anderson@dvs.nm.gov arturo.marlow@dvs.nm.gov tracy.knox@dvs.nm.gov  
    
Rio Rancho/Northeast NM Roswell/Southeast NM Roswell/Southeast NM  
Dustin Newsom Ben Mendoza Danielle Thompson  
Sandoval County Admin. Bldg.          
1500 Idalia Rd./Bldg. D/room 2041 

1600 SE Main Street /Suite A   
            

1600 SE Main Street /Suite A 
 

 

(505) 221-7190  (575) 988-5900  (575) 416-2284             
dustin.newsom@dvs.nm.gov benjamin.mendoza@dvs.nm.gov danielle.thompson@dvs.nm.gov  
    
Santa Fe/Northeast NM Silver City/Southwest NM Taos/Northeast NM  
Phillip Hernandez Clarissa Sierra Letica “Lety” Cano  

Bataan Memorial Bldg.                             
407 Galisteo St./1st Floor, Rm 134 

Western New Mexico University      
1000 West College Ave. 
Juan Chacon Bldg./Rm. 138A 

Health and Human Services Bldg. 
145 Roy Rd. 
 

 

(505) 218-3125 (575) 313-5627 (505)-709-5263  
 phillip.hernandez@dvs.nm.gov                                   clarissa.sierra@dvs.nm.gov leticia.cano@dvs.nm.gov  
    

State Veterans Home/T or C NM Woman Veterans Program  Tribal Liaison  

VSO Staff/Every Thursday Amberly Viner (Program Manager) Beverly Charley  

922 South Broadway St. 
Truth or Consequences, NM 

Pinetree Corporate Center/Bldg. 2                 
4801 Indian School Rd. NE/2nd floor 

San Juan College Veterans Center      
4601 College Blvd./Room 1715-B 

 

 (505) 372-9106 (575) 241-3322  
 Amberly.viner@dvs.nm.gov  beverly.charley@dvs.nm.gov  

NMDVS tribal liaison focuses on  
educational outreach assistance for 
Native Americans. 

NMDVS women veterans program   
is committed to making sure  
women veterans have equitable 
access to programs and services 
and claims-filing for women. 

 

mailto:john.livingston@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:miguel.martinez@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:vincent.tellez@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:Martin.marquez@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:dustin.newsom@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:danielle.thompson@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:phillip.hernandez@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:clarissa.sierra@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:leticia.cano@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:Amberly.viner@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:beverly.charley@dvs.nm.gov

